
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– April 17, 2023 
 

Present:   Margo Connors (via telephone), Chris Ellms, Richard Bielefield  

                Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:   Road Agent Doug Glover, Carl Martland, HEB Engineer Jordan Pike, 

               NCC Rep. Nick Altonga 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board met with Jordan Pike from HEB, Nick Altonga, North Country Council, Road Agent 

Doug Glover, and Road Committee and NCC Representative Carl Martland to discuss a plan for 

the Main Street area regarding sidewalks, parking, crosswalks and making the area from 

Sunnyside Cemetery to the Sugar Hill Community church safe and user friendly. They walked 

and viewed the areas of concern.  Jordan hopes to have a preliminary plan for the board by the 

middle of May.  Looking at three phases for financing the project. The downtown area, 

southwest to Sunnyside/Pearl Lake Road and north up to the church.  Carl also asked to add and 

addendum for a scenic vista by Lover’s Lane and the end of Sunset Hill Road. 

 

CHRIS ELLMS reported that he met with Philip Lange from Franconia as a member of the 

Sugar Hill Conservation Commission to discuss damage to Mr. Lange’s property.  The 

commission will continue to monitor the remediation plan with NHDES and notify Franconia 

Conservation Commission as well. 

 

The board will issue a Certificate of Occupancy for Edwin Ebinger, Map 214, Lot 49, 40 

Blueberry Lane. All Certificate of Occupancy inspections will be done at the same time with 

Building Inspector Dave Wiley and Fire Chief Clark. 

 

The town will request a refund check from Eversource for the credit carried on the highway 

department solar. 

 

The board approved the use of the Meetinghouse by the Willing Workers on October 6,7,8, for 

their set up and Fall Market. 

 

Jennifer has received the building plans for Ski Hearth Farm and has shared with the building 

inspector and the Fire Chief for review. 

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to approve the minutes of APRIL 10, 2023, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday April 24, 2023, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jennifer Gaudette, 

Administrative Assistant 


